
Secretary for Innovation, Technology and Industry visits Singapore                           

The Secretary for Innovation, Technology and Industry, Professor Sun Dong, visited
Singapore in May. He visited the National University of Singapore (NUS) and learned the
university's efforts to bring researches to application and commercialisation. He then
toured the Centre for Quantum Technologies and the Mechanobiology Institute. He met
with Deputy Prime Minister and Coordinating Minister for Economic Policies of
Singapore, Mr Heng Swee Keat, and briefed him on Hong Kong's latest developments in
innovation and technology (I&T). Professor Sun also joined a business luncheon
attended by some 100 leaders and executives from the Singaporean I&T community,
and took the opportunity to share Hong Kong's vision in the relevant sectors. He also
called on the Minister for Communications and Information, Mrs Josephine Teo,  to
exchange views on data, artificial intelligence, and smart city. In his last stop, he toured
JTC Corporation's One-north, a vibrant research and business park with leading
companies in biomedical sciences and advanced manufacturing as well as science and
research institutes. 

Professor Sun Dong (left) met Deputy
Prime Minister and Coordinating Minister
for Economic Policies of Singapore, Mr
Heng Swee Keat (right)

Professor Sun Dong delivered a
thematic speech at a business luncheon

Professor Sun Dong (third right) was briefed by JTC Corporation on its various landmark
projects

Professor Sun Dong (left) called on
the Minister for Communications and
Information, Mrs Josephine Teo (right)

In a year marking the 14th anniversary of Cantonese Opera being
inscribed onto UNESCO Representative List of the Intangible Cultural
Heritage of Humanity, we were delighted to greet a troupe of young
actors aged between 5 and 16 from Sing Fai Cantonese Opera
Promotion Association. The troupe staged two public performances at
the Kreta Ayer People’s Theatre in July, presenting a tapestry of time-
honoured excerpts of Chinese classics and touching stories through
well-calibrated singing, acting, gesturing and acrobatics. The
performances also brought together 5 young musicians from Hong
Kong and Singapore, to co-create Cantonese opera music in an
attempt to rejuvenate the genre. In another fruitful cultural exchange
session with Nam Hwa Opera, the troupe gained new insights in
watching each other's performances while building friendship with
their peers in Singapore. 

Young talented HK Cantonese opera actors landing in Singapore                         
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